## VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW Meeting of May 25, 1962

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 7:35 by Floyd Falese, Village President.

Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

James Jordan Present Elmer Houlberg Present Ron Fischer Present Fred Cramer Present Art Lindemann Present Harley Adams Absent

Also present were Orville Ohe, Village Treasurer, Lawrence Sabatino, Police Chief and Raymond, Strass, Acting Village Attorney.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Repair work on the Harry Walsh culvert, which had been approved at the previous meeting, was discussed and it was decided to talk with Mr. Walsh before proceeding with the work in question. Mr. Fischer is to discuss the problem with Mr. Walsh.

Ron Fischer moved that the Village Clerk issue a building permit to Mr. Pace and that a credit of \$125 be issued by Mr. Pace to the Village to apply agains our account with him. The motion was seconded by Fred Cramer. The vote of approval was unanimous.

A letter from the Village Controller of Cappentersvillewas read to the Board in which it was noted that by agreement several years ago the Village od Sleepy Hollow was to pay the Village of Carpentersville the sum of \$75.00 per month for police radio service to which we are connected. It was noted that no payment had ever been made by this Village for such service. Mr. Ohe was instructed to make monthly payments if possible.

A discussion was held concerning the possibility of hiring a man who could act as combined day time police and general main=tenance worker. This was taken under advisement by the Board.

Ron Fischer discussed a General Obligation Bond wherein the Village would be able to realize up to 5% of assessed valuation of property within the village. This would mean additional taxes of \$13 per \$10,000 assessed valuation for each property owner. Mr. Fischer is to confer with Mr. Strass on this matter and report at the next meeting concerning details for a referendum.

The Motor Fuel Tax rebate was again discussed and Mr. Fischer advised that he revised census was being worked on through the Chicago Census Office. Mr. Cramer and Mr. Fischer are to follow through on this matter.

Mr. Ohe made his cinancial report and bills were approved for payment.

A letter of resignation from Francis Crowe was read and Mr. Fischer moved that this resignation be accepted. He was seconded by Mr. Houlberg. The vote of approval was unanimous. Mr. Fischer then moved that Mr. Raymond Strass be appointed Village Attorney. He was seconded by Mr. Cramer. The vote of approval was unanimous.

Ordinance 62-4 concerning Dumping Regulations within the Village was read by the Clerk. Mr. Cramer moved that this ordinance be accepted as read and was seconded by Mr. Fischer. The vote was as follows:

Elmer Houlberg	Aye	James Jordan	Aye
Fred Cramer	Aye	Art Lindemann	Aye
Ron Fischer	Ave		1150

Ordinance 62-5 concerning the Parking of Trucks on Village Streets was read by the Clerk. A discussion was held on this ordinance and it was decided to shelve it in favor of an amendment to Sec. 7 of the Village Traffic Ordinance. Mr. Strass was advised to look into this matterand advise the Board and the next meeting.

The Weed Ordinance enforcement was discussed and Mr. Sabatino is to work with Mr. Adams who is to notify those lot owners who are not keeping their lots in decent shape.

The Village Clerk asked that Mr. Robert Martin be authorized to issue all building permits in the future. Mr. Falese advised Mr. Martin that he would now issue building permits from now on.

Mr. Lindemann moved that the meeting be adjourned and was seconded by Mr. Cramer. The vote of approval was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

T. Carl Hoelzer Village Clerk